
Kristie Fiegen, Chairperson 
Gary Hanson, Vice Chainnan 
Chris Nelson, Commissioner 

March 16, 2023 

Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Director 
Public Utilities Commission 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
500 East Capitol Avenue 

Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 
https://puc.sd.gov 

500 E Capitol Ave. Pierre, SD 57501 

Ms. Van Gerpen: 

(605) 773-320 I 

Consumer Hotline 
1-800-332- 1782 

Email 
puc@state.sd.us 

This letter is to serve as a request to open a docket to set the gross receipts tax levy for fiscal year 2024. 

Each public utility as defined in SDCL 49-34A-l ( 12) and telecommunications company as defined in SDCL 
49-31-1 (28) is to report their previous calendar years (2022) intrastate revenue by April I (SDCL 49-lA-4). By 
May 1 of each year, the commission must establish a rate and assess the tax (SDCL 49-lA-3). 

Cindy Kemnitz 
Finance Manager 


